LEGISLATIVE FACT SHEET

DATE: 11/20/06 




BT OR RC NUMBER:  2006-1400______

SPONSORING AGENCY (Department/Division/Agency): 

Public Works/Real Estate Division
Federal or State Mandates:  

PURPOSE/SUMMARY: PROPOSED SURPLUS AND CONVEYANCE OF RE# 034693 0010 EXHIBIT 

“A” AND EXHIBIT “B”TO DUVAL COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD FOR EXPANSION OF PARKING 
FACILITIES, 
Please provide the Real Estate Division with permission to request the legislation necessary for the City Council to consider declaring the subject parcels surplus to the needs of the City, waiving Chapter 122 of the Ordinance Code, and conveying the above subject parcels, to the Duval County School Board at no cost.  Maps of the subject parcels are enclosed.

FUNDING:
  Net Amount Appropriated:  $ _____________________________ as follows:

Name of Federal Funding Source:__________________________Amount: $_______________

Name of State Funding Source: ___________________________ Amount:  $_______________

Name of City of Jax Funding Source: _______________________Amount: $_______________

Name of In-Kind Contribution Source: ______________________Amount: $_______________

IMPACT - FINANCIAL/OTHER: 
These fee parcels are needed by the Duval County School Board for expansion of parking facilities.  RE# 034693 0010, Exhibit “A” has been part of the parking facility for North Shore Elementary School #70 for more than sixty-four years.  Part of the construction of  the new North Shore educational facility involves a redesign of the parking lot, including the City of Jacksonville parcel within the redesign area.  In order for the facilities office to continue and move forward with this project, the Duval County School Board has requested  that the City of Jacksonville dedicate ownership of this parcel to the Duval County School Board.   Exhibit “A” is assessed at a value of $2,970.00.   Exhibit “B” was acquired by the City of Jacksonville from the Duval County School Board as part of a realignment of Betty Ann Lane and Beney Road at their intersection with Barnes Road.   The parcel is no longer needed for the project.  The Duval County School Board requests the City of Jacksonville dedicate this parcel to the Duval County School Board for expansion of parking needed for Englewood High School #90.  Exhibit “B” was appraised in 1999 at a value of $17,000.00.

ACTION ITEMS:

Emergency?



Yes ___  No _X__  Justification:__________________________

Fiscal Year Carryover?
Yes ___  No       

       __________________________


CIP Amendment?   

Yes ___  No       (Attach CIP)


Contract Approval?   

Yes ___  No       (Attach a copy only)


Related RC?          

Yes ___  No       (Attach a copy)


Waiver of Code?


Yes _X   No___   (Identify Code Provision Chapter)

Continuation Grant?

Yes ___  No ___ ______________________________________________________________________________

(Please Complete and Return Immediately)

To:
MBRC, c/o Roselyn Chall, Budget Division, Suite 325

cc:
Adam Hollingsworth, City Council Liaison

Mayor's Office, Fourth Floor, City Hall at St. James

From:
Bob Williams, Real Estate Officer
Phone: 255-8700  Fax: 255-8948
Any questions you may have regarding the project should be directed to J. Tyler Loehnert at (904) 390-2559
Contact person:   Elizabeth Lewis
Telephone:
255-8778
Fax: 255-8948
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